
LOCATION & TIME: Thursday December 7, 2017 at 11:00 a.m.
Drug Dog Advisory Council Meeting

K.O. Rayburn Training Center
2401 Egypt Road

Ada, OK 74820
    Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the Drug Dog Advisory Council was held December 7, 2017 at 11 a.m. at the K.O. Rayburn Training Center. In compliance with the Open Meeting Act of the State of Oklahoma, an agenda with date, time and place was posted twenty-four hours prior to the meeting date at the north entrance of the Training Center.

Minutes
1. Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 11:00 a.m. by Chairman David Rivers. Roll was taken and a quorum was present.

David Rivers – present

Troy Wall – present

Marque Baldwin – present

Jeff Barlow – present
Anthony Moore – present
John Terrell – present
Doyle Tosh – not present

CLEET Staff present:
Crystal Seaver- Recording Secretary
Gerald Konkler- CLEET Attorney
Guests:

Sgt. Ryan Woods from Tulsa Police Department

2. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of October 12, 2017 meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Wall made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Mr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Mr. Moore voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 

3. Exact one handler per dog verbiage
Members discussed and agreed the verbiage for the proposed rule would be as follows:
“No drug dog may be certified by more than one handler at a time. The only exception is a drug dog used specifically for the Department of Corrections.”

After discussing this verbiage with CLEET Attorney Gerald Konkler, members are also requesting the term “Backup Handler/Second Handler/Multi handler Pool Dog” be edited in the Oklahoma Drug Dog Standards & Guidelines to add the following to the back of the definition:
“This would pertain to the Department of Corrections”

Mr. Rivers made a motion to send these changes to the Council for approval. Mr. Wall seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Mr. Moore voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. 
4. Eric Johnson is requesting to be an Evaluator.
Sgt. Ryan Woods from Tulsa Police Department was present in place of Officer Eric Johnson. Sgt. Woods stated that Tulsa Police Department would like Officer Johnson to be an Evaluator to replace Chris Butterfield who is currently an Evaluator. Members reviewed Officer Johnson’s resume and training profile. Mr. Baldwin made a motion to approve Eric Johnson as an Evaluator. Mr. Barlow seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Mr. Moore voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed.
5. Vacant position on the Drug Dog Advisory Council for University or College Campus Police Department.
The members discussed the position but also agreed that they do not know any handlers that work for University or College Campus Police Departments. Gerald Konkler stated that he does not see the vacancy causing an issue with items that are voted on or approved. Discussion took place between the members and Mr. Konkler about removing this position from statute. Mr. Konkler stated he would look into what it would take to have it removed. No vote took place.
6. Troy Wall discussed previous October 18, 2017 CLEET Council meeting he attended. 
Mr. Wall stated the issue of keeping the same date for canine renewals each year was approved by the Council and will be going to Legislature. 
7. New Business
No new business.

8. Adjournment.
Mr. Wall made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Moore seconded the motion. Mr. Rivers voted yes; Mr. Baldwin voted yes; Mr. Moore voted yes; Mr. Wall voted yes; Mr. Barlow voted yes; Mr. Terrell voted yes; Motion passed. Meeting is adjourned. 


